## MINUTES FOR JANUARY 25<sup>TH</sup> EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING BY ZOOM

REV. MARK WILLIAMS, MODERATOR CALLED THE MEETING TO ORDER AND HAD A DEVOTIONAL AND PRAYER. PRAYED FOR CHURCHES WITHOUT PASTORS—TYUS, MT. PLEASANT, MARS HILL, WHITESBURG, FBC CARROLLTON AND FOR FBC TEMPLE AND THE DEATH OF THEIR PASTOR, LARRY BOSWELL WHO DIED IN DECEMBER.

THE MINUTES OF OUR SEPTEMBER EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE WERE INCLUDED IN THE BOOK OF REPORTS FOR THE ANNUAL MEETING.

THE FINANCIAL REPORT WAS PRESENTED AND APPROVED.

KERI PERKINS GAVE THE WMU REPORT AND THANKED EVERYONE FOR THEIR PARTICIPATION IN OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD—ALMOST 3600 SHOEBOXES WERE COLLECTED AND FOR THEIR WILLINGNESS TO SUPPORT THE PREGNANCY RESOURCE CENTER THROUGH BABY BOTTLE BOOMERANG.

JODY THROWER SHARED THE ROCKRIDGE REPORT AND SHARED ABOUT THE NEW BUILDING THAT WAS ALMOST COMPLETED WHICH WILL HOUSE CAMP STAFF IN THE SUMMER AND BE AVAILABLE FOR RETREATS IN THE FALL AND SPRING. HE THANKED EVERYONE FOR THE ASSOCIATION'S SUPPORT IN 2020.

TOMMY DRIVER GAVE A REPORT ABOUT THE NEW CHURCH PLANT, MT. ZION COMMUNITY CHURCH, AND WAS GRATEFUL FOR THE BUILDING, THE OLD FELLOWSHIP CHURCH, THAT THEY HAD BEEN "GIVEN" AND ALL THE WORK THAT HAD BEEN DONE TO START MEETING.

KIRK RICHESON SHARED ABOUT CHRIST THE KING AND HOW GOD HAD PROVIDED A NEW MEETING PLACE FOR THEM FROM THE BCM BUILDING TO A LOCATION ON MAPLE STREET IN A NEW DEVELOPMENT AROUND THE OLD MANSION.

DAN DOCKERY, ASSOCIATIONAL MISSIONARY, SHARED THAT 1100 BACKPACKS WERE DELIVERED TO ROGERSVILLE AND THAT FBC CENTRALHATCHEE HAD GONE UP IN DECEMBER TO DISTRIBUTE THEM. HE ALSO UPDATED US THAT 3592 SHOEBOXES WERE RECEIVED IN THE OFFICE AND WAS GRATEFUL FOR EVERYONE WHO HELPED. IT WAS DEFINITELY A TEAM EFFORT BECAUSE EVERYONE HAD TO "DRIVE THRU" OUR PARKING LOT TO UNLOAD. HE ALSO TALKED ABOUT BABY BOTTLE BOOMERANG AND THAT 40 CHURCHES HAD RECEIVED THEIR BOTTLES. ONE OTHER ITEM HE SHARED WITH US WAS THAT WE HAD RECEIVED OVER 12,000 CLOTH MASKS FROM THE GBMB TO DISTRIBUTE TO OUR SCHOOLS—ONE BOX OF 500 PER SCHOOL AND WAS ASKING FOR HELP FROM OUR CHURCHES TO DISTRIBUTE THEM.

TWO UPCOMING EVENTS—ZOOM VBS EARY BIRD CLINIC ON TUESDAY, JAN. 26<sup>TH</sup> REGIONAL AM AND GBMB STAFF MEETING AT ROCKRIDGE ON THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 18<sup>TH</sup> AND OUR ASSOCIATION WAS PROVIDING THE MEAL FOR EVERYONE.

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AND CLOSED IN PRAYER.